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The Monthly Peloton 
CSIT 

The last Wednesday of the month 
 
 

 

 
 

3D Pavement art to get cyclists to slow down 
 
 

Agenda 
CSIT meeting Civic Centre 01 July 2009 

 
 

1. Apologies 
 

2. Adoption of minutes of last meeting  
 

3. Matters Arising  
-  Motorist awareness/ cycle safety campaign 

 
4. New Business 

 
5. Next Meeting: Kunming Room, 29 July 2009, 12.30pm. 
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Present: Nathaniel Benefield, Carl Whittleston, Kylie Hillier, Alan Chapman, Graeme Lindup, 
Angela James. 
 

Apologies:  
 
 

Item Description For action by 
Adoption of 
minutes of 
previous 
meeting 
 

 
Agreed minutes of meeting of 18 March 2009 as circulated a true and 
accurate record. 

 

Matters arising  
 
 

All dealt with as agenda items. 
 

 
 
 

Coronation 
Ave/Junction Rd  

Alan submitted a report on Coronation ave Junction Rd. 
Intersection design allows cars to regularly block the cyclelane. 
Carl has passed the report to Ross McCoy for comment/action. 
 

info 

Share the road 
campaign 

 2 page Advertising space has been booked for Augusts LIVE magazine 
using the magenta artwork and driver/cyclist messages. 
 
Investigation into advertising on the back of two buses is progressing.  
A1 and A2 posters will be printed and hung around town. 
Flyers will also be produced for distribution at    i site cycle and 
recreation stores. Investigating the possibility of distribution at AA and 
BP. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nathaniel/Chris 

Mangorei Rd & 
Northgate 
intersection/Te 
Henui Bridge  
 

Proposal for upgrade to Mangorei Rd & Northgate intersection is still 
with NZTA.  Hook turns have been proposed as a treatment by NZTA 
with advance stop boxes already painted on Mangorei Rd heading both 
north and south.  Work on hold till November ’09. 
 
Proposed walk/cycle underpass concept plan drawn and have been 
taken to NZTA.  Need to confirm that this is now a non-starter? 

NZTA/Carl 
 
 
 
 
 
Angela 
 
 

Waiwhakaiho 
Bridge shared 
pathways 
 

$150 000 funding set aside for ramps, barriers and footpath upgrades.  
The rails have been installed and work on the ramps is near completion.  
 

Info. 

Green cycle lane 
markings 
 

Kylie has investigated paint options which are considerably cheaper 
than the epoxy textured options. 
 Carl to investigate an epoxy green treatment suggested by MWH 
Looking to target five locations within the city: 

1. Northgate/Mangorei Rd intersection 
2. Rimu St/Mangorei Rd 
3. Tukapa St shopping area 
4. Tukapa St/Wallace Pl 
5. Morley St/Wallace Pl 

July 2009 onwards likely to happen. 
 

Kylie 
 
 
Carl 
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Item Description For action by 
Cycling 
infrastructure 
upgrading 
 
 
 

Top 30 areas for network upgrade were identified.  NPDC are currently 
awaiting NZTA feedback.  The RLTP that has been out for consultation 
has set aside $1 million per year for three years. We are considering 
zoning, hit a big area with several treatments. 
 
Coastal Walkway extension approved , the bridge is to be contractually 
completed and opened in March 2010. The extension route has been 
mapped and work will begin imminently. We should have a rideable 
route ready for the NZCC in November.  
Annual 150k cycle strategy implementation budget deferred until 
2010/11. 
STC programme funding secure for 2009/10 
 
NTCA,NPDC, MWH network consultant NZTA Ross McCoy fro a 
round table sort out of what’s to happen and when. 
 

NZTA 
 
 
 
 
Angela 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carl 

Motorway on 
SH3 South 
 

NZTA to move the kerb back next year and remove no cycling sinage. 
Scheduled for this financial year. 

Carl/NZTA 

Devon St West NTCA audit still with NZTA and no response to date.  Needs a face to 
face meeting with Ross McCoy. 
 

NZTA 

Devon St West 
School Zone 

Not clear on where this is heading, maybe back to the underpass option 
for children living south of Devon St.  Need to get schools to exert more 
pressure for progress by NZTA on a satisfactory solution.  A Corridor 
Management Plan is still the best option but having trouble getting 
NZTA to agree to this. 
 

Nathaniel 

Extension of the 
Coastal Pathway  

Resource Management Act application currently going through the 
process of getting approval from the affected parties. 

Angela 

 Coastal erosion study underway.  
 Request for Proposals currently out for the design of the extension of 

the pathway to Bell Block. 
 

 Night time use of the pathway being considered, difficult to achieve 
solution for all users. 

Angela 

 Peer review of the bridge design completed. 
 

Info. 

 Majority of walkway in this year Bell Block to Riflerange Rd. 
Surface for all users, all wheels, looking into a runners verge 
Perhaps a need to gauge public opinion on the level of service desired.  
 

 
 
All 

   
   
Maps  Robert Newbrook Has completed work on the Huatoki mapping work. 

TeHenui commuter map will be printed this month in 2 formats. Start 
work on whole network map of walkways, shared use and cycleways. 
 

Nathaniel 

Te Henui 
Walkway 
 

Being upgraded for cycling up to Cumberland St.  Sight lines being 
improved with cut backs to vegetation.  Still problem around Wairangi 
Pa and the steps there. 

Info. 
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Item Description For action by 
 
CSIT reporting 

 
Report on Cycle Strategy Implementation needs to be prepared and 
presented to the Monitoring Committee.  To be done by when? 
 

 
Nathaniel/ 
Angela 

Next Meeting  Wednesday 29 12.30pm Kunming Room Ground Floor Civic Centre. 
 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 1:30 pm 
 

Next Meeting Wednesday 29 July Kunming Rm 12.30-1.30pm. 


